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Sport England Update for Pro Active North Board – 21st September 2009
1. Sport England London Office

The London Office is now fully staffed following recent appointments to Business Support roles. Please see the attached contact list for further details.

2.  Active People Diagnostic has now been updated to include Active People Survey 3 
Active People Diagnostic, Sport England's innovative reporting and analysis tool, provides quick and easy access to Active People Survey results.

Active People Survey 2 ran from October 2007 to October 2008 and Active People Diagnostic has now been updated to incorporate results from the second year of the survey.  
* The site now enables analysis of Active People Survey 1 (2005/6) and Active People Survey 2 (2007/8) results.

* Overall, the site has enhanced functionality and layout. For example, pre-defined statistics can now be viewed in a useful 'dashboard' format.

* New, updated and easy 'step by step' guides to analysis are available on the site.

* The Active People Survey now collects data for the cultural sectors (Arts, Museums, Libraries & Archives) - the site includes a new section, 'APS Culture', which highlights data for National Indicators NI9, 10, and 11 for local government.

The latest quarterly update from Active People Survey 3 has just been released.  Highlights included
o       6,902,000 people aged 16 or over are now playing sport at least three times a week at moderate intensity

o       Participation has significantly increased against the baseline in three additional sports since the last quarterly update in June 2009: athletics, canoeing and cycling.

You can read the full results on http://www.sportengland.org/research/active_people_survey/active_people_survey_3.aspx?sortBy=alpha&pageNum=1

For further information on Sport England's Active People Survey go to: http://www.sportengland.org/research/active_people_survey.aspx
3. London Borough of Enfield

Sport England has held an introductory meeting with L.B. Enfield regarding becoming part of the Facilities Improvement Service (FIS). A positive meeting was held and S.E. was impressed with the work completed by the Council to date. One potential showstopper which arose was the Council’s reluctance to formally adopt the outcomes of the FIS work. Without formal adoption of the outcomes, the value of the FIS work significantly reduces. S.E., has written to the Council explaining what would be expected from them and is currently awaiting a response as to whether this is acceptable. It is hoped that this issue can be overcome and that Enfield can be fully engaged in FIS. 






